

POLICE DEPARTMENT
COUNTY OF KAUAI

Mayor

GARY K. HEU

Administrative Assistant

3990 KAANA STREET, SUITE 200 LIHUE, HAWAII 96766-1268 TELEPHONE (808) 241-1600 FAX (808) 241-1604 ADDRESS ALL
COMMUNICATIONS TO

DARRYL D. PERRY
Chief of Police

MARK N. BEGLEY
Deputy Chief

January 20, 2009

The Honorable Colleen Hanabusa President HAWAII STATE SENATE State Capital, Room 409 415 S. Beretania Street Honolulu, HI 96813 Via Facsimile #808-586-7797

Re:

2008 Legislative Report; HRS 134-16, Restriction on possession, sale, gift, or delivery of electric guns.

Dear Senator Hanabusa:

In accordance with Section 134-16(d), Hawaii Revised Statutes, this letter will serve as the KPD's report to the legislature concerning electric guns and their use during the past year.

As of December 31, 2008, the KPD had twenty (20) electric guns in its inventory and two (2) electric guns in evidence.

During the calendar year 2008, KPD officers used electric guns in three (3) incidents.

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this information, Lieutenant Dan Miyamoto of KPD's Research and Development Section may be contacted at 808 241-1649.

Sincerely,

DARRYL D. PERRY

Chief of Police